
School Food Council  

Meeting Minutes 

Led by: Mr Goodwin and Mrs Jones 

Year 1: Molly and Dylan 

Year 2: Abdur-Raman and Sophie 

Year 3: Matilda and Will 

Year 4: Karina and Zenna 

Year 5: Harjas ( absent) and Radost 

Year 6: Nabiha and Freya 

09/01/2018 at 13.30 

• Review of previous meeting minutes 

Food Council Badges all given out for pupils 

Fruit for pupils who do not like the yoghurt topic is available. Fruit flavour for the yoghurt is 

still a bit strong for some pupils, but most pupils really enjoying it.  

Dirty crockery- much better now, much less coming out with some residue. Mr Goodwin has 

spent  over £1000 to repair the dishwasher and this has been really successful. 

Lunchtime supervisors are checking the cleanliness of hands as pupils have not all been 

washing their hands.  

Food Council will ask teachers to remind children  that you need to wash your hands with 

soap, not just wetting them.  

Mrs Halliday and Mrs Jones to remind pupils to wash hands each half term in assembly.  

• Look at proposed new menu 

Karina had asked for a Taco Tuesday- Mr Goodwin has prepared all the ingredients that we 

would be able to have for a Taco Tues.  

Sweet braised beef or Quorn tinga ( sauce little bit like Spanish chicken).  

Cheese and shredded lettuce, cucumber, tomato.  

This is a challenging thing to do for the menu, so Mr Goodwin asked pupils to be honest 

about what it tastes like as if it is not going to be popular he will change the new menu.  

Salad bar will be where the veg is. Reception pupils will be helped to fill their tacos with veg/ 

salad choices.  



Super cheesy pizza is back on the menu following requests from all pupils in the last 

meeting. 

Natural yoghurt plus cinnamon apple cookies. This will be ground up and put on the top 

rather than having a sauce for the yoghurt.  

• Taste test for Taco Tuesday 

People who tried it 

• 6 people beef- 5 said tasty, 1 person said taste too strong. 

• 4 people quorn- 2 people 2 didn’t 

• 1 pupil had only taco and cucumber 

• 1 pupil only tried the taco 

Overall feedback-  

• Older pupils liked it, but younger people didn’t. 

• Overall it looks like the flavours might be too grown up for KS1 pupils. Mr Goodwin 

will try something different instead of quorn. 

• 12 pupils said yes to Taco Tuesday and 2 pupils not.  

 

 

• Review of  Plans for Australia day 26/01/2018 

Build–a-Burger back for this.  

Chips with the burger for the Australia Day as it is Friday. 

• Mrs Jones will check that letter about Australia Day is going out to all pupils. 

• There will be an extra Food Council meeting this time next week for the artwork for  

• Wattle Seed- has a chocolate with a hint of coffee taste. 

 

• Set Theme for world book day lunch- we still haven’t had one yet, so we will try to 

link to the national theme. 

 

 

• AOB 

• Still having pupils that are not eating the menu that they are choosing. Please remind 

your children that they should be changing in the morning rather than just before 

they collect the food.  

• This does tend to happen when we have just started a new menu rota. Mr Goodwin 

tracks the changes and how much he has used. This way he can track whether he is 

cooking too much or too little.  

Proposed farm visit for Food Council-  

Ryton Organic Farm, the Garden Organic charity. Mrs Jones to get details and pricing. 


